
North Essex Chess League

Acting Treasurer’s Report for Year Ended 30  th   June 2018

The Financial Statement attached itemises the Income, Expenditure and Club Balances for the year.
The number of players registered within NECL was 193 (cf. 163).  CRGS rejoined the League and 
Wethersfield remained without players registered.  Two very minor awards of £5 each, to CRGS and 
Chelmsford Juniors, were agreed by Chairman’s action.

League expenditure remains low.  A notional ‘liability’ of £52 is shown for engraving costs, although only
£10 has so far been claimed.

Several clubs have players who were not registered with ECF but who played more than the threshold 
level for grading at £2.50 per game.  Consequently, the clubs have incurred ECF Bronze registration fees 
for those players at £16 per head.  Two clubs have been tardy in making the necessary reparations to the 
League.

I could recommend that there does not need to be a registration fee at present.  However, part of the 
discipline of registering players would be undermined by a zero fee, so I have concluded it should remain 
at £1, with a recommendation that it be just £0.50 pence for Juniors (as at 1st October each year).

I wish to thank Melvin Steele for his willing assistance with the intricacies of his very competent website,
without which I would still be trying to finalise this report.

Derek Jones
Acting Treasurer




